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My name is Mary Gibson, | live in The Oaks of Clear Creek, across from where the Berkman/ Cypress
Creek Renewables B.E.S.S. unitis proposed to be at Hwy 4 and Washington.

We are reaching out in support of League City citizens opposed to the 646/Caroline BESS site.

While we understand the growing shortage of power and the demand it has on the Texas grid, we do not
agree with decisions being made without more due diligence by LC Council.

There are too many issues still of grave concern to LC residents to vote yes.

e CCRis ayoung company that has already proven to have very poor customer service response and
have employee reports of high turnover, lack of training and funding issues.

* Due to this being new technology there is not enough operational data to ensure safety, performance
and risk analysis are reliable.

¢ Should CCR be chosen, we still oppose sites being built next to neighborhoods and schools.

» Materials being sole sourced from China, as confirmed by CCR, increase cybersecurity threat.

* True risk of fires (and worse) are unproven, firefighting measures may then be unreliable putting LC
citizens at even greater risk.

These are just some of the concerns we have, but which are more than enough that LC Council should
vote NO at this time until thorough due diligence can be completed.

Please include my comments with other speakers at the 4/23/24 LC council meeting tonight.

Thank you.



